
12/2019
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF

GOWDALL PARISH COUNCIL

WHICH TOOK PLACE 
IN THE SOCIAL CENTRE, MAIN STREET, GOWDALL
THURSDAY 4th JULY 2019 AT 7.00PM

            Present:  
Councillor C. Emsen - Chairman (in the chair) 


Councillor J. Boasman



Councillor S. Shears


Councillor A. Markot


           In attendance:
Mrs. P.A. Sykes – Clerk
 
7 Residents of the Parish

Ward Councillor. L. Sargeantson


Mrs. Julie Reed
Prior to this meeting Tracy Wharvell signed the Declaration of acceptance of office as Councillor for Gowdall Parish Council and took her place as Parish Councillor for Gowdall.  The Chairman welcomed Mrs. Wharvell as a member of Gowdall Parish Council.
056    TO RECEIVE APOLOGIES

 It is a legal requirement that all apologies, forwarded to the Clerk, must contain the reasons for absence from Parish Council meetings.  This information is confidential and will not be minuted.
Apologies were received from Ward Councillor Fox.
057   DECLARATION OF INTEREST

In accordance with the Code of Conduct which was adopted by Gowdall Parish Council in 2012 any member must declare an interest and identify the Agenda item which they think they may have an interest in according to the Declaration of Members Interest and the type of interest being declared.

058
APPROVAL OF MINUTES


RESOLVED - The minutes of the meeting of the Council held on Thursday 16th May 2019 were circulated, read and signed as a true copy.

RESOLVED -  The minutes of the Annual Meeting of Gowdall Parish Council held on Thursday 16th May 2019 were circulated, read and signed as a true copy.
059
TOWN & COUNTRY PLANNING ACT 1990 Planning Applications

Planning Applications

None received
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Planning Decisions

18/04158/PLF – Erection of a dwelling following demolition of existing Pondarosa, 25 Lodge Lane, Gowdall.  APPROVED.

060
TO DISCUSS ANY CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED


 Visionict.com – Summer Newsletter

Snaith & Cowick Civic Service – Sunday 28th July 2019.  The Chairman thanked the Mayor of Snaith & Cowick for his kind invitation but on this occasion the Chairman will not be attending. 
061
TO DISCUSS FINANCIAL MATTERS FOR APPROVAL

      Accounts for payment

      Staff Costs                                                                               728.26

      Inland Revenue                                                                       182.00

               Reimbursement for goods – PA. Sykes                                    25.00


      SLCC Budgets, Finance Training Event                                  15.00

     Visionict – Hosting Fee 2019/2020                                         162.00


     A.S Gardening Services – Hanging Baskets                           450.00
               All invoices as presented were passed for payment.

062
TO DISCUSS THE ERECTION OF A SEAT IN THE PARISH

It has been noted that ERYC cannot favour Gowdall Parish Council with any funding assistance at this time for a base for the proposed seat.

RESOLVED that a seat, at a cost of £410 would be purchased and delivered to the Vice Chairman’s home after the possibility of funding in the form of a grant is investigated and discussed during the September meeting.
063
TO RECEIVE A REPORT FROM THE FLOOD WARDEN REGARDING RECENT INSPECTION OF THE FLOOD BANKS

The present Flood Warden was not present.  The Environment Agency are to be asked to forward a full report annually to the Parish Council.  It was agreed that Councillor Jason Boasman would become the Parish Council’s Flood Liaison Officer.
064
TO FURTHER DISCUSS SANDPIT NURSERIES

Notification has been received from ERYC Enforcement Officers that they are monitoring the situation at Sandpit Nurseries very closely and that further steps are being taken.  Gowdall Parish Council will be informed of any further action which is to take place.

During a recent information session arranged by ERYC Planning Department the Clerk and Councillor A. Markot were able to speak to a Planning Officer regarding this site.  The Planning Officer was aware of the situation and promised to work with Enforcement to draw to a satisfactory conclusion.

065
TO DISCUSS THE PROPOSED GRITTING ROUTE FOR WINTER 2019/20

A quotation for gritting the roads within the Parish during severe weather conditions was received.  A further quotation is to be sought to grit the roads, with possible attention to the footpaths from Snaith Road to the first house in the Parish.  A further discussion took place regarding the trigger points for this work and would it be possible to have a snowplough during extreme conditions.
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066
TO DISCUSS A CONTRACT FOR GRASS CUTTING CONTRACTOR


It was agreed that the frequency and number of the cuts should be specified by the contractor.  ERYC are to be asked if Newby Lane junction/Field Lane/Broach Farm could be cut by them as a safety measure.  There is insufficient vision because of the height of the grass and vegetation.  ERYC are to be asked again if it would be possible to move the 30mph signs on Hensall Lane to extend the cutting area.
067
TO RECEIVE REPORTS FROM RECENT STREETSCENE VISIT


An action plan has been received from ERYC and has been forwarded to each member of the Parish Council so the works can be monitored.
068
TO RE-VISIT THE CHILDREN’S WALKING ROUTE – meeting with Julie Reed, Constituency and Community Officer for Andrew Percy MP regarding funding.

Ward Councillor L. Sargeantson and Julie Reed were made aware of the problems facing families who have children attending the Snaith Schools and who do not meet the criteria to have free transport to and from school.

After much discussion it was stated that ERYC would not change their minds, they are carrying out their statutory rights.  It was evident that further resolutions should be sought.  Safety Roads Humber are to be contacted to see whether or not they can help with making the walking route safer for all pedestrians but especially the children.  The contacts are to be forwarded to the Clerk who will write and ask for their opinion and assessment and ask if a Risk Assessment could be carried out privately.  A bursary could be set up for families who were finding it difficult to cover the costs for their children to use the bus provided.
069
TO RECEIVE REPORTS FROM MEMBERS ATTENDING MEETINGS


Councillors Markot and Shears attended the Drax Joint Consultative Committee Meeting on Friday 14th June 2019.

The burial board meeting was postponed.

Councillor Markot and the Clerk attended a Planning Liaison session in Goole which was most interesting and enlightening.

070
TO RECEIVE REPORTS FROM WARD COUNCILLORS

A letter has been delivered to every house in the Parish from Andrew Percy MP’s office with a survey to help prove there is a need for additional train services from Goole to Leeds.  Ward Councillor Sergeantson urged everyone to complete this survey and return.

Shop Lane – Andrew Percy’s office is trying to resolve this matter.

Chairman will close the meeting whilst the next item on the Agenda takes place
071   PUBLIC PARTICIPATION
         ERYC have been informed that there is a fridge/freezer which needs removing and has been informed that this would be a two man job.


Notice Board keys have been returned.


Footpaths outside the field at Field Lane are difficult to negotiate.


Trees opposite the Georgian Houses, Main Street need cutting back.  ERYC are to be contacted.


No further information has been received regarding the footpaths to be made negotiable for disabled.  Ward Councillor Fox has requested an ERYC Officer attend the Parish to assess the situation.
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The Chairman re-opened the meeting





The tree
072   MATTERS TO BE PLACED ON THE SEPTEMBER AGENDA OF THE PARISH COUNCIL 
Revised gritting quotation

Proposed seat – policies to review

Grass cutting contract

Sandpit Nursery

Safer Roads Humber Report
073   DATE OF THE NEXT MEETING
  The next meeting of Gowdall Parish Council will take place on Thursday 5th September 2019 at    7pm in the Social Centre.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 9.25pm
Signed …………………………………………    Date  ……………………………………..


